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England Primary School  

 

Message from Rev T  

Dear all, 
 
I would like to invite you to a small informal gathering of fam-
ilies at St John's Barham on Sunday 20th March 3pm where 
there will be refreshments and an opportunity for children to 
run around, to ask questions, and to ask "What does Church 
mean for me and my family?" as we move fully away from 
Covid Restrictions. This is an opportunity to help shape the 
way we hold services for families and younger children. 
There's no catch but a catch-up and to hear your stories with 
only an hour of your time. 
 
With all good blessings 
Stefan (Rev T) 

           This Week’s News    

Last Friday, the children 
had a wonderful surprise 
when the hall was turned 
into a concert hall. The 
Brook Street Band played 
music from the eighteenth 

century using authentic instruments from the period. 
The cello seen in the top photo is over three hundred 
years old! We all learnt so much about music and instru-
ments and it was hugely enjoyable too. We are very 
grateful to Lily B’s mum, Lisete, who led the band and 
organised the recital. 

Here are the Barham 
reporters from Hawks 
class who are produc-
ing a newsletter for 
pupils. The second edi-
tion is available now 
and has been posted 
on Seesaw. 

Barham’s Eco Warriors have organised a battery recy-
cling box for each pupil to bring home so that we can 
take part in the nation’s biggest battery recycling pro-
gramme. Please start saving your used batteries. 

                           

This Week’s Awards        
Writer of the Week       
          Arie (Puffins) 

Mathematician of the Week  
      Ethan (Robins)                       

Reader of the Week 
 Vedanti (Wrens) 

Citizen of the Week 
           Eva (Puffins), nominated by 
Ivy, “...for always inviting me to 

play with her when I’m on my own.” 

Friday 

March 18th 2022 

Birthdays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Birthday to …                              

 

Isabelle (Wrens) March 13th 

Seth (Eagles) March 14th 

Seth (Robins) March 15th  

Chara (Puffins) March 18th  

Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 22nd March Parents’ Evening               

Wednesday 23rd March Inter-house Music           

Thursday 24th March Y3/Y4 visit to The Museum 

of Kent Life, Parents’ Evening                                     

Friday 25th March Parent celebration Assembly 

Monday 28th March KS2 Spring Music Evening 

6:00 pm                                                                        

Friday 1st April Easter Service at church 2:00 pm, 

end of term                                                                 

Easter holiday begins on Monday 4th April until 

Monday 18th April. The children return to school 

on Tuesday 19th April. 


